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Newtown Church of England  
Primary School 

 

 
Growing together  

in strength, love and wisdom,  
we shine. 

 

Newsletter 
Friday 11th October 2024 

______________ 
 

Message from the Head 
This week we have launched the ’50 Things to Do 
Before You Leave Newtown…’ initiative. This is a list of 
fifty activities or experiences that we think all children 
should complete at Newtown before they move on to 
secondary education.  
 
The list is all about the personal development of the 
child and looks to enhance the primary school journey 
beyond the classroom.   
 
Designed to broaden horizons, the children will all have 
a ‘50 Things… Passport’ which will be stamped 
throughout their time at Newtown and be presented 
to them when they leave us. What adventures will 
children have before they leave Newtown?  
 

 
 

Cross-Country Pride 
Last week, Harriet and Eva represented the school 
brilliantly at the Cross-Country event in Oswestry. The 
girls finished comfortably in the Top 30 which was a 
magnificent achievement considering the large 
number of participants.  
 
On Wednesday, team Newtown took a trip to the 
Marches again to compete against lots of other schools 
in the local area. Our 3 runners, Harriet, Bonnie and 
Emma, did exceptionally well and did a brilliant job of 
representing our school.  
 
Not only did the girls achieve great positions, but they 
also showed great teamwork, cheering each other on 
and celebrating each other's achievements. Well done 
girls, you should be extremely proud of yourselves!  
 

 
 

Friends of Newtown 
Our wonderful Friends of Newtown do so much to 
support our school with events and fundraising 
throughout each and every year. The upcoming Bingo 
event promises to be a great night of entertainment for 
the whole family! 
 
The funds raised make a huge difference to the 
educational experience of all the children at Newtown 
– so please do all you can to support this event. Tickets 
will also be sold by our Charity Ministers before school 
next week.  
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Ellesmere College Football 
It was a pleasure to spend most of yesterday with our 
U11 football team competing in a tournament at 
Ellesmere College. The competition was made up of 14 
teams from across Shropshire, Cheshire and Wales and 
a mixture of independent and state schools.  
 
Our team had a mixture wins, draws and losses but 
showed great determination throughout despite being 
exhausted by the end.  
 

 
 
A special mention to Jack for his outstanding 
performances which earned him the honour of being 
named the Newtown player of the match on most 
occasions.  
 

Break the Rules Day 

Will have the unique opportunity to break the regular 
school rules for one day only – 18th October! This is a 
fantastic chance for them to express their individuality 

while helping to raise money for important school 
funds. 
 
We ask for a donation of 50p for each rule broken. 
Please enclose the money in an envelope which can be 
handed to their class teacher on the day. All funds 
raised will go towards enhancing our school facilities 
and resources, helping to provide an even better 
learning environment for our children. 
 

 
 

Pupil Premium Funding 
Pupil Premium funding is available for eligible families, 
which provides additional support for children in our 
school. This funding can be crucial in enhancing 
educational opportunities and resources for your child. 

The Pupil Premium is available to families who receive 
certain benefits. The eligibility criteria include the 
following: 

1. Income Support - If your family is in receipt of 
Income Support. 

2. Income-Based Job Seekers Allowance - If you 
are receiving this allowance. 

3. Child Tax Credit - If your family earns less 
than £16,190 per annum and is not receiving 
Working Tax Credit. 

4. Universal Credit - If your household’s taxable 
earnings are less than £7,400 per annum. 

5. The Guarantee element of State Pension 
Credit - If your family qualifies under this 
criterion. 

6. Support under Part VI of the Immigration and 
Asylum Act 1999 - If applicable. 
 

If you believe that you meet any of the above criteria, I 
encourage you to apply for Pupil Premium funding. To 
apply, you can complete the form attached to this 
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email or alternatively, please contact our school office, 
and we would be happy to assist you. 

We encourage all eligible families to apply for this 
funding, as it directly benefits your child and helps our 
school provide additional resources to enhance their 
learning experience. 

Things From Home 
Can I politely ask that children do not bring in anything from 
home. It can cause a lot of issues within school when children 
bring toys, footballs etc into school. Therefore, if children do 
bring in items from home, staff will keep them until the end 
of the day when the child will collect and return home. Thank 
you for your cooperation with this.  

 
Attendance This week 

Owl Class 100%  

Hawk Class 93%  

Kestrel Class 93%  

Osprey Class 100%  
Falcon Class 86% 

 
Weekly average: 94.5% 

 
Our whole target is 97% 

 
Shining Stars of the Week 

Owl Class 
Darcey for great phonics work.  

 
Hawk Class 

Eleanor for showing great strength and resilience in class. 
 

Kestrel Class 
Archie for trying so hard in his writing.  

 
Osprey Class 

Olivia for always putting in 100% effort into her work and 
being a great role model.  

 
Falcon Class 

Alfred for being a fantastic role model and making a super 
start to life as Prime Minister! 

 
 

Have a wonderful weekend! 
 

Your sincerely,  
Mr Crompton. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Key School Dates 
October 
14th October  Parents Evening 
15th October  Parents Evening 
15th October  Y5/6 Ellesmere Mere Trip 
16th October  Harvest Festival  
   9:15am – 10:00am 
   Parents welcome 
17th October  EYFS Theatre Trip 
18th October   Break the Rules Day 
21st October  U9 & U11 Football Matches 
   Ellesmere College  

3:30pm – 4:45pm 
22nd October  Newhampton Journey Day 
24th October   Kestrel Class Ironworks Trip  
 
January 
6th – 8th January  Year 5 & 6 Residential Trip 
   Robinwood 
 
March 
13th – 14th March Year 3 & 4 Residential Trip 
   Condover 
 
May 
12th – 15th May Year 6 SATs Week 
 
June 
8th – 13th June Phonics Screening Check 
 Year 4 Multiplication Check 
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